
 
 

   
 

  
 

Study Objectives 
The recommended design will address all travel modes and the many 
demands on the streets through: 

• Seeking opportunities to improve accessibility and the pedestrian 
environments; 

• Identifying opportunities to enhance the cycling environment; 
• Incorporating measures to address transit operations including 

operations in mixed traffic, and localized transit priority measures; and 
• Addressing requirements for other functions along the street 

including: on-street parking, taxi and lay-by/loading zones, bicycle 
parking, building entrances and street side services and amenities 
such as cafés, and emergency vehicle access. 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 

   

Study Process 
The City of Ottawa is conducting a Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (EA) for a Schedule “C” project in the area slated for full 
road reconstruction, undertaken in accordance with Ontario’s 
Environmental Assessment Act. 
• Initial study investigations have identified opportunities to improve 

pedestrian routes, cycling facilities, traffic circulation and access to 
adjacent property through the potential modifications to Slater Street 
and Bronson Avenue. 

• The City must consider alternative designs for the project, undertake 
public and agency consultation, assess the potential environmental 
effects of the Recommended Plan and identify measures to mitigate 
any such impacts. 

• The study will also address potential implications on federal and 
National Capital Commission (NCC) properties and the need for 
federal approvals to implement the project. 

• As part of the environmental assessment process, an Environmental 
Study Report (ESR) will be prepared for public review. 

• Following the public review period of the ESR, the project will be 
considered to have EA approval and may proceed to implementation 
once funding is in place. 

• It is anticipated that the study and environmental assessment will be 
completed by mid 2018. 



 

  

 

 

Downtown Moves 
Albert and Slater Streets are identified for potential renewal in 
“Downtown Moves” – a transportation plan for the downtown area 
which was approved by City Council in 2013. Downtown Moves is 
supported by the City’s Transportation, Cycling and Pedestrian Master 
Plans. 

Move C: “Revitalize Albert and Slater Streets” 

> Increasing pedestrian and cycling capacity 
and function by converting the bus-only lanes 
when they are no longer required; 

> Beautifying the streetscape by providing for 
tree planting on both sides of the streets, and 
applying sidewalk paving materials that add 
character; 

>Establishing separated bicycle facilities 

> Designing high-quality bus stop zones 

>Accommodating vehicle loading and parking 
zones in “flex spaces” other-wise provide the 
opportunity for expanded pedestrian space. 
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